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WILSON WILL DISCUSS
FURTHER IF AMERICA IS
GUARANTEED SAFETY!

WASHINGTON, June 10.President
Woodrow Wilson, it became known to-

day, is not opposed to the idea of an

investigation by an international i

commission of the differences between
the United States and Germany, nor;

is it opposed to further discussion of
the cases in dispute between the coun¬

tries, but he feels that before any fur-j
ther proceedings have been had some

guaranty must be given that in the
interim the lives of American citizens,
exercising their rights as such, will'
not be jeopardized, and that the Unit-
ed States will not be required to yield!
any of its rights while the discussion
is under way.

It is the repetition of the attacks on

American vessels and American lives
that the President believes must bej
prevented by an assertion of the;
rights of the United States, and the
attainement of Germany's acquies¬
cence in that point of view before dip¬
lomatic negotiations on the subject>
can continue.

ROOM FOR FURTHER
DISCUSSION.

The note cabled to Germany yester¬
day. it was said authoritatively, leaves
room in many respects for a friendly
reply, but it contains a firm insistence j
on the principles expressed in the'
American notes of February 10 andl
May 13. There must be a guaranty
that Americans traveling on mer-!
chant vessels and American vessels;
of all kinds shall be immune from at-
tack.

AMERICANS EXPECT
BREAK AT BERLIN

BERLIN, June 10..Americans here
are apprehensive that there will be a

break between the United States and
Germany. Clerks working on pass¬
ports are engaged overtime.
Ambassador Gerard asked Foreign

Minister von Jagow today in the event
of a severance of diplomatic relations
that the members of the American
embassy staff, American physicians.
Red Cross nurses, members of the
Polish relief commission newspaper-!
men and members of tehlr families j
be permittde to leave Berlin on a spc-
cial train. The permission was glv-
en. j
Americans have been informed to

b« prepared to depart from Berlin on

24 hours notice.

GERMANS CLAIM
RIGHT TO SINK

AMERICAN SHIPS

WASHINGTON*. June 10..The Ger-
man reply to the American second '

note regarding the William P. Frye:1
makes the far-reachinf claim that sho
has a right to destroy any American
vessel caught carrying contraband,
while she agrees to pay damages for
the act. j
Two points made by the United 1

States are rejected by Germany. One j
was that the reference of the Frye '

c&-e to a prize court meant unneces-

sary delay and the other that the de- 1

fctruction of the Frye was an unques-
tionable violation of the obligations
placed uopn Germany by treaty stipu¬
lation between the United States and
Prucsla. I

Frye Case to Prize Court.
WASHINGTON. June 10..The sec-

ond German note with reference to
the sinking of the William P. Frye
this morning insists that the ques-
tions growing out of the sinking of
the American ship by the German
cruiser Prinz Eitel Friedrich should
be settled by a prize court. This po-
sltion is clearly stated in the note j
from the German foreign offices!
Germany declares that she cannot

admit that the destruction of the ves-j
sel and her cargo of wheat, bound'
from Pugct Sound to the United King-;
dom. constitutes a violation of the!
American-Prussian treaty of 1799. i'

Note Received This Morning.
WASHINGTON. June 10. . Ger-;,

many's reply to the second American
note rcgardnig the sinking of the Am-
erican ship William P. Frye has been1
received at the State Department
Acting Secretary of State Robert Lan-;
sing said that it would not be made
public until it had been studied.

MILLION FEET OF
LUMBER TO SEWARD

SEATTLE, June lO.-HJrdcrs were

placed with Sound lumbermen yester¬
day by the Alaska railroad engineering
commission, for a million feet of lum¬
ber. which will be delivered at Ship
creek within thirty.five days, under
contract.
The order was placed at the direc¬

tion of W. C. Edcs, chairman ot the
commission, who is now at Ship
creek directing the grading of the
railroad.
The lumber will cost $15,000, and

the order calls for Douglas fir timber.
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WILSON SHOWED
SECOND NOTE
TO WJ. BRYAN

WASHINGTON, June 10. . It be¬
came kno&n here today that juat be¬
fore the last American note was sent
to Germany It was shown to William
J. Bryan by Acting Secretary of State
Robert Lansing, at the personal direc¬
tion of President Woodrow Wilson.
Only slight changes were made In the
note as it was when It came from Mr.
Bryan's office, and the President
wanted Bryan to see It in its final
form pending Its publication.
None of the officials would discuss

the contents of the note, but it was

stated that it was no more an ultima¬
tum in form than the last note was.

Lane Says All Are Backing
Wilson.

NEW YORK. June 10. Secretary
of the Interior Franklin K. Lane, up¬
on whom was conferred the degree of
doctor of laws by New York Univer¬
sity last night, denied rumors that
have been in circulation that other
Cabinet members will follow William
J. Bryan into retirement. He said
that all of the members of the Cabinet
arc backing the President's position.

British Papers Are Non-Commltal.
LONDON, June 10. . While tho

British newspapers print with avidity
every available detail of the differenc¬
es which lead to the resignation of
William J. Bryan, and continue to re¬
fer to tho incident as the "American
crisis," generally they refrain from
editorial comment upon its effect or
cause.
Members of the British government

refuse to discuss the "American Cabi-
let crisis."

Gorman Papers Are Silent.
AMSTERDAM. June 10..The gov-

jrnment has directed that the news-
lapers of the German Empire re-
!rain from commenting upon the rcs-

gnation of William J. Bryan. The
mbject has been treated simply as
lews matter, though it is a topic of
;eneral interest at Berlin.

SECOND NOTE
GIVEN TO PUBLIC

THIS EVENING

WASHINGTON. June 10. . The
second note to Germany will be given
jut tonight, and will appear in the
morning papers of the United States
tomorrow. It is said that the feature
if the note is a demand for the U3e of
the sea by Americans in accordance
with the laws of nations. It sets
forth the circumstance that the Amer¬
ican people fought for their rights on
the high seas in 1812, and the United]
States cannot now. being a world
lower, sacrifice those rights at the
price of blood and treasure by the
struggling New World country of a

tiundred years ago.
The note demands reparation for

the American lives lost on th cLusi-
tania, and says that Americans have
the right to the use of the merchant
ships of foreign nations, and that it is
x right of which they cannot be law¬
fully deprived.
The President contends that neu¬

trals cannot be deprived of their
rights under international law by the
action of a single nation; that the
rules of warfare, particularly as they
concern neutrals, cannot be changed
t»y a belligerent nation without the
consent of other powers.

TAFT AND LODGE ARE
WITH THE PRESIDENT

BOSTON, Juno 10..Former Prcsi-
lent William H. Taft says: "1 think
that the reply of the German govern¬
ment is irresponsive and inconclusive.
Senator Henry Cabot Lodge says:

"The German note does not seem to
me satisfactory, or to meet in any
way the rightful demand formulated
in the President's note of May 15."

GERMANS EXPECT U. S.
TO JOIN THE ALLIES

COPENHAGEN. June 10..Dispatch
es from Berlin state that Gorman pol¬
itical circles believe that America is
playing into the hands of Great Brl-
tainn, and has entered or soon will
enter into a formal understanding
with the Allies.

LEADING PHYSICIAN
IS DEAD AT SEATTLE

SEATTLE. June 10..Dr. W. C. Gib¬
son, pioneer physician, died hero last
night. For many years Dr. Gibson
was one of the foremost physicians of
this city.

SOCIALISTS PROTEST.
CHICAGO, June 10..The Socialist

national executive committee adopted
resolutions requesting President
Woodrow Wilson not to change his
Mexican policy of peace and urging
that he Investigate the recent Colo¬
rado election.

mexico moves
to establish

peace Again
WASHINGTON', Juno 10, . Tho

Grand Convention, the hoadqunrtors
of which aro now in Moxlco City
and which theoretically has tho sup¬
port of Villa and Zapata and controls
the government of the Mexican capi¬
tal, has reconvened and begun stops
looking to tho peaceful settolmont of
affairs in Mexico. Today it deposed
President Garza and selected Logo
Charzaro to bo chairman of the con¬
vention . and ejc-offlclo Presldedt of
Mexico in his stead. The new Pres¬
ident, it is hoped, will also be satis¬
factory. as tho provisional head of
the nation, to Carranza as well as to
Villa and Zapata.
Tho Grand Convention represents

practically all sections of tho country,
and is made up of leading citizens
and representatives of the peon class.
It includes among its members repre¬
sentatives of the agricultural, indus¬
trial, commercial and professional
classes.
Tho State Department believes that

it will have the assistance of Gen.
Villa in bringing about peace in Mex¬
ico without the necessity of interven¬
tion with the army. Word was re¬
ceived yesterday that Villa has sent
a special messenger to President
[Woodrow Wilson bearing his views
on the memorandum statement recent¬
ly issued by the President in which
the latter took the position that tho
United StateB must Insist upon tho
re-establishment of order in Mexico.

HUERTA IS AGAINST
AMERICAN INTERVENTION

NEW YORK. June 10..Ex-Dictator
Hucrta says: "The Mexico question
must and will bo settled by Mexicans
exclusively. No intervention In any
way. shape or manner. We Mexi¬
cans will not stand for It."

VILLA TO MAKE
SHOES IN CHIHUAHUA

ST. LOUIS, June 10..Three rep¬
resentatives of the Villa, government
are in SL Louis forxtho purpose of
purchasing $15,000 worth of machin¬
ery for a shoe factory which they
said is to be built and maintained by
Sen. Villa at his capital, Chihuahua.

SCHOOL BOARD
WILL OVERHAUL

SCHOOL BUILDING

At a meeting of the school board it
was decided to completely overhaul
the grade school building and work
will be begun shortly. In accordance
with the suggestion made by Superin¬
tendent L. D. Henderson in his annu¬

al report, the whole interior of the
building will be repainted, the dingy
gray at present covering the walls be¬
ing replaced by a light buff, thereby
making the rooms very much bright¬
er. The desks throughout the grade
and high school building, as well as
the recitation chairs will be cleaned
and reflnished. The floors will bo
given a thorough cleaning and where
necessary roughened boards will be
replaced with new ones.
The steps at the rfcar of the grade

school building which have served as

a fire escape will be replaced by now

Bteps wide enough to accommodate
two children at a time in marching
order. Everything that can bo done
to put the building in as good shape
as possible for the next school year
will be attended to early in the sum¬
mer.
The Board plans to undertake only

such improvements at present as will
serve to make the building as attrac¬
tive and usable as possible for one
more year, hoping that a new building
may be provided by another year.

NEW DREAM TO
OPEN SUNDAY

Sunday will be the initial night for
the Now Dream Theatre which will
reopen under the management of B.
A. Rosellc and Miss Kathryn Walsh,
both of whom are employed in Gold¬
stein's Emporium. The new manage¬
ment promise that the Dream will
show only the very best films avail¬
able and will show news feature reg¬
ularly. There will bo two nightly
shows, in accordance with the usual
movie custom, except in case of a six-
reel or longer feature.

It is the plan of the now manage¬
ment to hold free matinees for chil¬
dren under twolve years of age on

Saturday afternoons. This free mat¬
inee is a departure in moviedom. Mr.
Roselle and Miss Walsh state that
they plan to show the children films
that a child can understand, and they
have made arrangements to secure

special films for that purpose.
While the now management will

have nothing in the way of amateur
nights, the theatre will be available
for rental by persons interested in
holding amateur performances, or for
lectures, etc.

STOCK QUOTATIONS.

NEW YORK, June >.0.Alaska Gold
closed tod^y at 35%; Chino 46%;
Utah Copper, 69%; Any 24%.

2,000 DRIVEN FROM HOME.
PORT WORTH, June 10.The Trin¬

ity river broke through its levees to¬
day, and 2,000 hav<t been driven from
their homes.

Bart L. Thano, general manager of
the Alaska Gastlncau Mining Co.,
returned this morning from the
States, with confirmation of the re¬

port rocently published In The Em-
plro, that his company would doublo
its milling capacity at Thano be-
foro tho close of the summer. "Our
firBt unit"will bo Increased to twice
Its present capacity, which will give
us an output dally of between 10,000
and 12,000 tons of rock, when the ad¬
dition is completed," Mr. Thane said.
Power to take care of the extra load
will bo furnished by the company's
new hydroelectric system at Annex
Crook, which Is now under develop¬
ment.

Mr. Thane was In New York, Wash¬
ington and Boston before returning
West. At Salt Lake he met and con¬
ferred with Col. D. C. "Jackllng, vice-
president of thb company, who will
bo North noxt week on his yacht, ac¬

companied by a party of friends and
mining associates. Mr. Thane then
visited San Francisco. Mrs. Thane
and Miss Fay Thane remained in New
York, tho guests of Mr. and Mrs. Gar¬
rett Brown. They will return later In
tho summer.

.¦Motai uonaitiono cine."
Mr. Thane doclarcs that the metal

Industry 's reaping a rich harvest at
the present time, and everywhere In
the mineral States, everything Is run¬

ning at full blast, to supply the heavy
demand. Zinc has risen from six to
twenty cents a pound In vnlue, and
as a result of the destruction of the
smelters in Europe,- the American
smelters have had their hands full
trying to supply orders for this pro¬
duct. The Butte zinc property, which
la controlled by Col. 1). C. Jackling,
has Increased Us output and Is work¬
ing day and night according to Mr.
Thane. Copper also Is nt top price,
demand coming principally from Eu¬
rope.

"All the fanners are making for¬
tunes, too," Mr. Thane said. "The
wheat crop was enormous, and while
prices are said to have been Inflated
somewhat owing to the scarcity of
foodstuffs In many parts of Europe-
the market is "above normal, and great
cargoes are cro"ssing the ocean con¬

stantly. This mcana a wliolo lot of
European gold In America."

"Altogether," Mr. Thane contin¬
ued, "business conditions are gener¬
ally good in -the country, although
there is 'spotted prosperity.' ^lanu-
facturing cities are thriving, and the
makers of munitions of war arc way
behind in their orders."

Country Backing Wilson.
"Thore is very little war sentiment,

but the people of the country, at
least those with whom I talked on the
situation, are strongly supporting
President Wilson for his firm stand
In the nation's relations wlt'i Ger¬
many, and the President has gained
thousands of new friends and support¬
ers by the attitude ho has taken on

events bearing on the situation."
Mr. Thane plunged into work this

morning, answering a bale of corres¬
pondence that had accumulated dur¬
ing his absence. He left Juneau early
last month.

ON THE JEFFERSON.

SEATTLE, June 10. . The steam¬
ship Jefferson sailed for Alaska points
last night, with twentjsflve tourist
passengers. Among tho passengers
for Gastlneau Channel arc C. E. Cole,
L. Brlghtner, E. S. Conway. F. M.
Woodward, Vincent Sobolcff, N. P.
Forsberg, John D. Helps, H. Holt and
F. M. Madden-for Juneau; Mrs. Dick¬
inson and John Grnvrock for Doug¬
las, and the Rev. Father Amphilomy
for Sitka.

T P UTA TPDM A \T
JU« JCi. TTAimvumn^

PEN KING, HERE
.4*.

L. E. Waterman of New York, multi¬
millionaire fountain pen manufactur¬
er, and Mrs. Waterman are passen¬
ger# on the steamship Northwestern,
malting a round trip between Seattle
and Seward. This Is the first Alas¬
kan visit of the Watermans. They
arc making an extended trip through¬
out the West, and upon thoir return
will go to Pasadena. Cal., for the sum¬
mer.
Tho Northwestern docked from the

South at 6:30 o'clock this morning.
Her passengers for Juneau included
Dr. and Mrs. Leonard 0. Sloanc, Bart
L. Thane, Mrs. L. Eiklund. Miss Helen
Miller, Miss N. Eastman, Miss Mary
Bernhofer, C. Frye, W. fcenson. H. J.
Martin, Mrs. J. Clark, Miss Bessie
Cohen, Miss Carrie Hunter. E. N.
Wells. W. F. Herr, M. Kropc and Will-
Jam Hayman. She had thirty passcn-
gors for Skagway, including Repres¬
entative Dan Driscoll of Fairbanks
and Mrs. Driscoll, who are returning
home from Portland.
The Northwestern discharged car¬

go here and at Thane, and left the
harbor thi3 afternootj, on her way to
Seward, via Voider. Outgoing passen¬
gers includod Shirley A. Bakor, of the
bureau of fisheries, enroute to Nuslia-
gak, and Mrs. L. Averill and Mrs. B.
Peterson for Skagway.

Russian peasant women have, on an

average, from six to twelve children,

JUNEAU SERB.
COMES HOME
WITO HONOR

SEATTLE, Juno 10..Michael Rail-
ulovicli, u Juneau miner, a hero of
the battle of Cabas mountain in which
his regiment, the Morovska Serbs,
took such a valiant part, arrived in
Seattle last night, on his way back
to Juneau.
Radulovich has been invalided, and

received an honorable discharge from
the Serbian army, with a government
pension. Ho was wounded during the
battle whero he and IiIb comrades dls-
tlnuishcd thomselves, and for that
reason the rank of corporal was giv¬
en him, and ho was allowed to return
to America.
The battle of Cabas mountain was

fought four months ago, an Austrian
force having been routed by the
Serbs after four days of terrific car¬

nage.

SOUTH AMERICANS
MAY JOIN IN REPUBLIC v

OWNED STEAMSHIPS

BOSTON, June 10.. Samuel Halo
Peurson, chairman of the Argen¬
tine delegation to the P8n-Amerlcan
financial conference, and one of the
leading financiers of his country, out¬
lined a plan for an nll-Amorlcan ship
line that would include the company
owned by the government of Brazil,
tho Panama Steamship Company, t
owned by the United States, the Unit¬
ed Fruit Company, and other existing
concerns. The merger company in
Mr. Pearson's view, should be owned
by the interested governments of the
North and South American countries
although the stock might be open,
too, to private subscribers.

FRANCE RAISES LIMIT
ON MONEY CIRCULATION

PAHIS, June 10..The French gov¬
ernment has raised the official limit
or the Bank" of France's note circula¬
tion from 12,000,000,000 to 14,000,000,-
000 francs. In 1897 the maximum al¬
lowed was 5,000,000,000; In 1900 it
was raised to 5,800,000,000. It was

raised twlco between then and the
present war, and was again extended
early in the war.

FORMER SENATOR SUES
SCHWAB FOR FEES

NEW YORK. Juno 10..Charles M.
Schwab is being sued for $200,000 by
James Smith. Jr., one-time United
States senator from New Jersey, the
amount be believes due for services
rendered as receiver of the United
States Shipbuilding Company.

j- ¦» » «.

AMERICANS GET »

BIG ORDER FOR SHOES

BOSTON, June 10..The C. A. Eat¬
on company of Brockton and Augus¬
ta, Me., has secured another large for¬
eign order for army shoes which will
Keep its factories running in full ca¬

pacity until September 1st.

STEEL MILLS TO HAVE
FULL CAPACITY TAXED

..>.
NEW YORK, June 10.. A Pitts¬

burgh special says that the predic¬
tion Is made that by August tho stocl
mills will bo running beyond their
day and night capacity.

TEMPERANCE MAN
IS OUT FOR GOVERNOR

.$.
INDIANAPOLIS, June 10.. James

K. Risk, of Layfoyette, today entered
the race for the Democratic nomina¬
tion for Governor. Ho will stand for
state-wide prohibition, a constitution¬
al convention and woman's suffrage.
He is tho candidate of the Forward-
looking Democratic league.

TREASURY DEPARTMENT
EMPLOYEES MUST PAY

WASHINGTON, June 10..Govern¬
ment clerks under Secretary of tho
Treasury William G. McAdoo of the
Treasury Department must pay their
debts or give up their positions. An
order to that effect was \ issued by
Acting Secretary Byron Newton.

ENGLISH POSTAL RECEIPTS
ARE GROWING LESS

LONDON. June 10.. The British
postal receipts for tho year ended on

March 31st, were 516,250,000, as com¬

pared with $27,500,000 in the previous
year.

ROOSEVELT COMING
TO PACIFIC COAST

SEATTLE. Juno 10..Former Pres¬
ident Theodore Roosovelt, who is
now visiting at Gulfport, Miss., and
other Gulf of Mexico points, will vis¬
it the expositions at San Diego and
San Francisco, and then conic to Seat¬
tle and other northern Pacific Ameri¬
can points before returning' to New
York. He has telegrapbod to the
New Washington hotel in this city
making reservations for July 13th.

CYPRUS SAILS TOMORROW.

SEATTLE, June 10. . Col. D. C.
Jackling. wfth his bride and a party
of friends will sail for Juneau on the

The Empire ha t most readers

BRITISH LOSE
TWO MORE

DESTROYERS
LONDON, June 10. . Two British

torepdo boat destroyers were sunk
last night oft the east coast of Eng¬
land by a German submarine yester¬
day, according to an official announce¬
ment made today by the British ad¬
miralty.
The crews of the British war ves¬

sels were saved.

Sink Merchant Ship.
LONDON, June 10..The old Brit¬

ish ship Ernboldt, formerly a Ger¬
man craft, was sunk by a submarine
off Harwich. The crew was saved.

BOTH SIDES CLAIM
TO HAVE WON

LONDON, Juno 10..Russians claim
to be following up their successes in
Gallcia to the west and south and
southeast of Lemberg, and in Buk-
owina, and claim to have checked the
German drive, though they admit that
engagements arc continuing at vari¬
ous points.

C*nrmnn o r\t\ Aliutrffin nflvlfOR RHV

that the Austro-Gcrman offensive
movement through the Russian lines
south of Lemberg Is progressing sat¬
isfactorily. and that the attacks are

continuing.
Allies Gaining in West.

British and French forces In the
west, according to Paris official
statements, continue to gain in the
nttneks on the oncmles' trenches. The
allies wou an Important engagement
south of Arras, and captured a long
system of German trenches at He-
buterne.

British Losses Heavy.
Premier Asqultli announced that

asldo from the navy and British loss¬
es up to Juno 1st exceeded 250,000
men. This does not count those
wounded who have returned to their
regiments. The naval losses have
been 6,109.

Russia Endeavors to Destroy
Baltic Army.

Russia continues her gUtacks on

the German army in the Baltic pro¬
vinces with the end in view of either
capturing or destroying It.

RUSSIA HAS 500,000
NEW TROOPS IN FIELD

.4*.
VIENNA, June 10..That Russia has

sent 500,000 fresh troops to the Gal-
Ician front is reported by correspond¬
ents .at Austrian hcadgunrtcrs. These
forces have been concentrated be¬
hind the Dniester to stop-the Austro-I
German drive.

RUSSIANS CAPTURE
26,000 AUSTRIANS

GENEVA. Juno 10..As a result of
attacks on positions south of the
Dniester rivccr, the Austrlans there
are in full retreat, abandoning their
guns and great quantities of material.
The Russians have taken more than
26,000 prisoner^ there. The Russians
are pursuing the Austrlans. giving!
them no opportunity to make a stand.
ADD MEX

* i

NO ORDERS TO SINK
GERMAN VESSELS

WASHINGTON, June 10..Emphat¬
ic denial was made by Rear Admiral
William S. Benson, Chief of Naval op¬
erations to a rumor that orders had
been given for the sinking of any
German ships that attempted to de¬
part from the harbor of Now York.

"Absolutely no orders have been
given in connection with the German
ships in New York," said the Admir¬
al. "And moreover, no reports have
been received by the Navy Depart¬
ment from New York of any plans to
block the harbor with German vessels.
The story Is made out of the wholo
cloth."
The Navy Department for some lit¬

tle time has had the gunboat Dolphin
and three destroyers, the Pnrkor, Ant-
men nnd Downes stationed in New
York harbor to enforce the neutrality
of that port. Rear Admiral Usher,
commandant of the Brooklyn Navy
yard, is in command of these neutral¬
ity operations.

In the event of a rupture with Ger¬
many it has been no secret that one

of his first' moves would bo to seize
tho German ships in New York har¬
bor.
Thore are 31 ships belonging to

Germany interned in New York har¬
bor. 2S of them .steamships. There
are also four Austrian steamships.

BRITISH HAVE LOST
218 SHIPS BY WAR

LONDON. Juno 10..The Almlrnlty
statement says that 50 British mer¬
chant ships have been sunk by the
enemy cruisers, 12 by mines and 62
by submarines, a total of 130 ships of
.158,000 tons. Pishing craft to the
number of 33, of 13,585 tons, have al¬
so been lost.

ITALIANS ATTACK ON !
TRIESTE BEGINS AT
LONG RANGE TODAY

BERN, Switzerland, June 10..Th
Itlian attack on Trieste began thl
morning when the big siege guns c

their artillery division of the arm

that Ig in operation In the Isonzo rl\
er section began a bombardment a

long range.
The bombardment of the great Ai

strian seaport was made possible b
the successful result of the Italian at

saults on the town of Roverto, whlcl
was carried yesterday after severa

days of the severest fighting of th.
war.
The Italians were completely sue

ccssful in forcing the Austrian pool
tionc which constitute the outer de
fenses of Trieste.

KING CHEERS TROOPS.

Rome, June 10..The visits of Klnj
Victor Emanuel, who has been at al
of the headquarters of the varloui
armies that are operating in the fight
ing zone in AuGtrla and those whlcl
are in the vicinity of the border, ant

the results are described as very sat

isfactory. It is represented that th<
moral offect on the troops was tre
mendous.

PONTIFF WANTS
AMERICA TO LEAD

ROME, June 10. . Pope Benedict
who Rave an interview to Miss Jan<
Addani8, of Chicago, president of the
Women's Peace Congress, which re¬

cently was in session at The Hague,
Holland, today told her he hoped thai
the initiative fort peace would come
from America at an early date. He
left her with the impression that he
would back up anything that the Unit¬
ed States would do that would have
the peace of the world as its end.
The minister of the Italian govern¬

ment gave Miss Addams a respectful
hearing, listened with interest to her
peace propogation, but gave her no

encouragement.
Miss Addams left for Madrid today.

ITALY RESTRICTS MESSINA
STRAITS NAVIGATION

. -* .

WASHINGTON. June 10.Ambas¬
sador Thomas Nelson Page at Rome
has notified the State Department
that navigation In the straits of Mes¬
sina has been prohibited by royal de¬
cree from half an hour after sunset
to half an hour before sunrise. In
daylight navigation is permitted in
clear weather.

ITALY IS TO PROTECT
VATICAN'S NEUTRALITY

ROME, June 10..The German char-
ges that Inly was guilty of an Inter¬
national breach by refusing to Insure
the safety of foreign doplomats at¬
tached to the Vatican Is officially de¬
nied. The German ambassador was

dally informed that Italy was deter¬
mined to uphold the soverlgnity of the
Pope under all circumstances, that
diplomats attached to the Vatican
were at liberty to remain and the gov¬
ernment would employ every means

possible to protect them.

QUICKSILVER ADVANCES
ON ACCOUNT OF WAR

NEW YORK. June 10..Quicksilver
lias been marked up sharply following
Italy's announcement that she had
placed this article on her embargo
list. Wholesalers are asking from
$85 to $100 per flask against $35 to

$40 per flask normally.

HOLLAND FEARS THAT
EXISTENCE IS IN DANGER

LONDON. .Tunc 10..Amsterdam ad¬
vices say there is a growing anxiety
In Holland that Germany's annexa-

tlon of Belgium is the beginning of
the end for the Netherlands. The
Handelsbad editorially asserts the
proclamation must bo intercepted by
Holland as a deadly threat and a

casus belli.

FALSE RUMOR WAS THAT
VANDERBILT WAS FOUND

LONDON. Juno 10. . The report
was received hero today that the
body of Alfred G. Vanderbilt had been
found on the coast of Ireland. Rep¬
resentatives of the Vanderbilt family
here later received word that the
body recovered was not that of the
New York millionaire.

. c

BRITISH LINER USES
AMERICAN FLAG

BOSTON. June 10. . The British
steamship Colonlan, arriving from
Avonmouth, (lew the American flag
for forty hours while passing through
the war zone surrounding the British
Isles. The captain of the Colonlan
says the Idea was suggested to him
by British naval officers.

COMMANDER OF PRINZ
EITEL NOT ARRESTED

NORFOLK, Vn., June 10..The com¬

mander of the Prlnz Eitel Frledor-
Sch today denied a report that waa ca¬
bled from Paris tbat he was arro3tcd
on board an Italian ship disguised as
a cook.


